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Subject: Is bicycle safety in Ames misguided?
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To the Mayor and City Council: 
 
I am requesting the Council and city sta� please reconsider current guidelines used for bicycle safety in Ames.  I 
believe they may be making bicycling in Ames more dangerous. 
 
In a letter from City sta� to City Council dated May 3, it was suggested that “the tra�ic volume along Hyland 
Avenue would exceed the guidance threshold for utilizing bike lanes and trigger either a separated path or 
protected bike facility”.  The bike lane on the south end of Ash Avenue is used as an example for future 
development on Hyland Avenue. 
 
As a resident of Ames, and former resident of Madison, WI (which has many on-street bike lanes on much busier 
streets including bike lines between lanes of tra�ic), I have long had serious doubts that o�-street bike lanes make 
biking safer. Bikes on o�-street lanes are often hidden from view of motorists resulting in accidents, especially 
from turning tra�ic.  Twice I have had bicyclists in Ames ride into the side of my car when the bicyclists were riding 
o� street (once on the path on Ontario, once on a sidewalk downtown Ames).  In both incidents, visibility was an 
issue and would not have been an issue if the bicyclists had been on-street.  I have never had even a close call 
with on-street biking as a bicyclist or motorist.  
 
I have attached a recent supporting article from Forbes magazine.  It took a very quick google search to discover 
that there is a wealth of data supporting my viewpoint.  The article includes numerous citations and tra�ic studies 
demonstrating that contrary to common belief, and even U.S. Department of Transportation guidelines, o�-street 
bike paths are more dangerous than bike lanes on the street.  The primary issue being motorists don’t see bikes on 
protected bike lines creating a hazard for motorists turning across the bike lane.   
 
While there may be data contrary to what I have found, I would urge those making future decisions about bike 
lanes in Ames to please justify your decision making. The attached article presents some stunning statistics about 
the dangers of o�-street bike paths. Please review available data and studies to support future decision making. 
We don’t need to spend money to create fatal accidents. 
 
Thanks for your time. 
Jode Edwards 
1204 Arizona Ave. 
Ames, IA 50014 
 
 










